
1 | P a g e  
 

ENGADINE-YARRAWARRAH  
PROBUS CLUB INC.  
Founded 25 July 2018 
                            

                            Newsletter August 2025 
https:www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/engadineyarrawarrah 

 

President’s message:  
My recollections of the long-range 

weather forecasts around March 

and April of this year, were for a 

reasonably dry and warm winter – 

WHAT HAPPENED??? Obviously, 

that forecaster has earned a 

promotion at the Bureau of Meteorology 

and is now a manager where they can’t do any more harm. 

Anyhow, we here at Engadine Yarrawarrah Probus Club have had our noses to 

the grindstone, going out on activities and doing fun stuff. There have been 

plenty of activities organized over the past month including Gourmet 

Wanderers, several Theatre Parties for local and city productions, Gardening 

Group, Discussion Group, Craft Group, Walking Group, Opal Trippers, Men’s 

Lunch, Tennis Group, Table Tennis Group, Book Swap and Morning Coffee 

Group. 

We have seen our cast of regular faces at our events, with a smattering of new 

faces – which is what we want. However, what we really need to see is our 

regular faces, our new faces and the faces which have been in Probus for some 

time, yet we rarely see them at our activities. C’mon guys, get your faces into 

gear, get out on some activities and socialize with a great bunch of people. 

In the event of us not offering some sort of activity, which you feel may be of 

interest to the club, please advise me, or our Vice President Maureen and we 

will have a look at the situation to consider if it is viable for the club to pursue. You can let us know by your preferred 

method of communication – email, text, phone call, snail mail, carrier pigeon or smoke signal. If all else fails, just 

come up and say “Hi.”         

Looking forward to seeing you at the next meeting.                                                Greg Deane                 

   

Next meeting: Monday 11th August 2025 10 am Gymea Trade Union Club The Kingsway 
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Payments Due 

1.Preferred method:       EFT Commonwealth Bank BSB 062-164  Account 1057-4595 

2. Cash banked at the Commonwealth Bank using special deposit slips. (available at 

meeting). Ensure that the deposit is for the club’s Business Account 

3. Cash paid to TREASURER at monthly meeting 

Payments Due 

ACTIVITY FEE (M / V) CODE DUE DATE 

Secret Bridesmaids’ Business $25 / $30 BRIDESMAID 11 Aug 2025 

Sin in the City $128 / $133 SIN 11 Aug 2025 

Coffs Harbour Jacaranda Tour Balance JACARANDA 24 Aug 2025 

Footloose $45 / $50 FOOTLOOSE 8 Sep 2025 

Man Lin Wah Restaurant $37 / $42 CHINESE 8 Sep 2025 

Quarantine Station TBC STATION 13 Oct 2025 

Tons of Money $25 / $30 MONEY 13 Oct 2025 

MEMBER DATE MEMBER DATE 
Aileen Wagstaff 14th August Evon Jenkinson 16th August 

Pat Morrell 18th August Ron Pickering 19th August 

Bev Hewett 23rd August Chris Wren 25th August 

Cheryl Wheatley 31st August   

    

John Duthie 1st September Lesley Penny 3rd September 

Lynne Parker 4th September Geoff Short 5th September 

Hope everyone is keeping warm and well.  Been a very cold winter and hopefully only a few 

more weeks of the cold weather to go.  As I promised in the last Newsletter we have a new 

activity to commence in September "SUNSET COCKTAILS". This activity will be held on 

the  last Thursday of each month commencing Thursday 25th September 2025 4.30 p.m. to 

6.30 p.m. 

A new activity to hopefully get a lot more members attending.  An activity sheet will be put 

out at the August meeting where you add your name and email address.  On the Monday before the event 

I will email only those who have added their names to the registration sheet and advise them of where we 

will be meeting each month.  You can stay for a short while or partake in dinner before you go home. 

Hopefully everyone will enjoy the chats and a drink or two.  Hoping you can come along. 

 

 

SECRETARY   Kerry Deane 0423 152 018 eypc.secretary@gmail.com 
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Winter has hit hard this week, cold, wind, and rain all together.  Glimpse of sun today and 

hopefully more will keep coming.  At our meeting on Monday we have the pleasure of 

inducting 2 ladies as members Jan Dunne-Contant and Leanne Haines.  Please remember if you 

are unable to attend the meeting to let me know either on eypcmembership@gmail.com or 

0417060412. 

 

 

 

Thank goodness we have fewer members on our sick list this month compared 

to last month. 

Please keep the following members in your thoughts ….. Evon and Harry 

Jenkinson, Helen Hogan, Maria Caldow, Pat Stepto, Kerry Baldwin, Ros Cousins, 

Ed Holt, Rob Yates and Greg Thompson. 

 

Our love, support and best wishes are extended to all our members who are unwell whether they be 

mentioned above or not. 

Both Angela and I are on holidays for the last two weeks in August so we are asking that all members 

please stay healthy during this period. 

Stay warm, Angela and Ros 

 

July’s speaker was Nick Gleeson – an adventurer and an author and a whole lot more.  He 

was accompanied by his assistant Jess, and by his beautiful dog Jervis.  Nick has packed so 

much into his lifetime … it was hard to keep up with the commentary on his life’s 

achievements.  He had us on the edge of tears when he spoke about the moment he lost 

his vision and the final memory he had of his mother’s face fading away.  From the age of 7 

Nick has been totally blind following a freak accident, but his blindness has certainly not 

restricted his life choices. An amazing speaker who held our attention with some of his 

deeds and antics. His bungy jumping experience was hilarious! Thank you for the positive feedback I 

received about Nick, which I passed on to him. 

MEMBERSHIP    Kerry Baldwin 0417 060 412 eypc.membership@gmail.com 

WELFARE   Angela McNairn and Ros Cousins eypc.welfare@gmail.com 

0410683860 

GUEST SPEAKER     Jill Fitzpatrick  0404383388   eypc.speakers@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:eypcmembership@gmail.com
mailto:eypc.welfare@gmail.com
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Nelson Dale and Mathew Morley from Pinnacle Podiatry will be giving a presentation all about feet at our 

August 11 General Meeting.  Thank you to 2 members who contacted me regarding topics they would like 

to know more about.  I have passed these on to the practice. 

The RSPCA is coming to speak at the September meeting.  Come along and hear all about their work and 

the “Seniors for Senior” program they have. 

Looking forward to seeing you and your feet on Monday….  

Jill Fitzpatrick 

We all enjoyed "She Loves Me" on 27th July. 

Dolly tickets will be handed out at the September meeting. 

Cathy McDonald has informed me that Uniting Church at Sutherland is having two 

performances of Music by Rogers and Hart, Sundays 24th and 31st  1.30 - 4.30.  Only $10 each. Buy tickets 

at the door. Tea and coffee will be served at interval. 

"Pretty Woman" tickets haven't been released yet. Interest sheet is on the table. 

Laraine and Roslyn 

SHE LOVES ME at Inaburra Performing Arts Centre 

Report: She Loves Me 

What a wonderful way to spend Sunday afternoon! Miranda Musical Theatre put on a superb show. The 

performance was of professional standard. It always surprises me that there are such artistic people in our 

neighbourhood who are prepared to work so hard to perform for us!  

The show was at Inaburra Performing Arts Centre at Menai. A beautiful modern theatre with its own parking area.   

It was a simple love story with many comic moments and missed opportunities. 

Thanks to Ros and Laraine for providing this enjoyable experience.     Joy Pogson 

 

HERE WE COME AGAIN  Theatre Royal, Pitt Street, Sydney      Wednesday 17th September 2pm 

Payment due by JULY meeting   $85.50 Members.  $90.50 Visitors 

CATS THE MUSICAL report 

On Wednesday, 22nd July, it was a lovely sunny Winters day; a few of us Probus 

Members headed into the Big City to see the musical show, CATS. 

 

We had a comfortable train trip, a good natter, a simple lunch and then to the Theatre 

Royal to find our seats which were excellent. 

 

The show itself is based on “Old Possum’s Book of Practical Cats” by T.S. Eliot and the music is by Andrew 

Lloyd Webber. 

THEATRE  Laraine Lischeld 0426629 929 eypc.theatre@gmail.com 

   Ros Campbell 0410 682 941   

mailto:larrylisch0002@gmail.com
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Not being professional critics there were a few mixed feelings regarding the first half of the show, perhaps 

a little slow and not so entertaining, but the second half certainly made up for the first half. 

 

Overall, the costumes, set design and lighting was visually stunning.  The cast themselves gave an 

exceptional performance.  The dancing, singing and acting abilities, particularly in the portrayal of 

individual characters were absolutely excellent.  The energy of the performers was just amazing.  I think 

most would agree that the highlight of the show was 

Gabriyel Thomas’s rendition of the song “Memory”.  Her voice was so powerful and we felt an 

unforgettable moment in the show. A beautiful song, a fabulous voice.  Not to mention Todd McKenney, 

who plays the Geriatric cat, Bustopher Jones/Asparagus and Mark Vincent as Deuteronomy, who we can 

be so proud of and claim (OURS) being a local guy who grew up in the Shire. 

 

In conclusion, a great show and a thoroughly enjoyable day. 

 

A very Big “Thank You” to Aileen Wagstaff, Laraine Lischeld and Ros Campbell who made our wonderful 

day possible.  Lorraine Stocks 

 

Hello everyone the following are 3 events from Local Theatre 

 

SECRET BRIDESMAIDS' BUSINESS to be held at the Guild Theatre on Saturday 6th 

September at 2pm.  Payment of $25 members/$30 visitors is due 11/8/25.  I have one 

member on the list who can't attend so have a spare ticket for someone who would like 

to join us.  I will distribute tickets at the theatre on the day. We usually go for lunch at the 

Xtract coffee shop, just across and up the hill a little from the theatre,  before going to 

the theatre for a light lunch and coffee, if you wish to join us. Codeword BRIDESMAIDS 

 

I will put the sheet out again at our meeting for FOOTLOOSE, to be held at Engadine Community Theatre 

on Saturday 18/10/25 at 1.30pm,  members and visitors can put their names down for the 4 tickets 

available.  

Tickets cost $45 members $50 visitors. Payments is due 8/9/25. Codeword FOOTLOOSE 

 

I will be putting out the sheet for TONS OF MONEY,  an hysterical farce to be held at the Guild Theatre 

Rockdale  on Saturday 15th November at 2pm, $25 members/$30 visitors. Due date for payment is 8/9/25. 

Codeword is TONS. 

 

I have looked at Sutherland Arts Centre and found it has been revamped lately, so should be a nice theatre 

to attend.  They have some good productions, and  the one to be held on Saturday 20th September is 

called I STILL CALL AUSTRALIA HOME sounds good, but there is not much time to organise for this event, so 

you could investigate and arrange tickets for yourself is you wish.  I will look into future productions 

for the coming year. 

 
 

LOCAL THEATRE  Sue O’Brien  0422431355 eypc.localtheatre@gmail.com 
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GOURMET WANDERERS  Evon Jenkinson  eypc.gourmet@gmail.com  

  

Gourmet Wanderers - Kerry Deane - 0423 152 018 

ST. GEORGE SAILING CLUB. Report 

As we pulled into the parking lot, ready for our next Gourmet Wanderers experience, the 

weather was perfect, and the sunlight was glistening on the lapping waters of Botany Bay 

and the Georges River. 

We sailed through reception and into the dining area to find we had been seated next to 

some very large windows with a great view out onto the waters of the bay, with a gentle breeze coming 

through. 

A quick scan around, identified the usual cast of members with some additional new faces, which is great, 

giving us a total of twenty-seven. Plenty of talking and laughter saw us make short work of the 

lunches, deserts, coffees and of course the refreshments. As always, many of the world’s problems were 

also solved during the afternoon,  leaving us no other option than going home, collapsing on the 

lounge, being too full to worry about having dinner and falling asleep watching the television – another day 

in paradise!!Thanks to all members who attended, thanks to our visitors who attended (even 

more new faces would be much better) and we can all look forward to our upcoming culinary adventure 

next month. 

Greg Deane 

Our next outing is on Monday 18th August 2025 – Headland Hotel, Headland Avenue, Austinmer at 12 

noon - PAYG. 

Friday 12th September 2025 – Man Lin Wah Chinese Restaurant, Kingsway Miranda at 12 

noon.  Registration sheet will be out at the August meeting. 

Banquet price $37.00 ($42.00 visitors) – money to be paid by Monday 8th September 2025.  Pay into club’s 

bank account or exact amount placed in an envelope to be given to the Treasurer at the August and 

September meetings. The Treasurer does not have cash with him so it is imperative that the correct 

amount be placed in an envelope with your name and “Man Lin Wah Restaurant” written on the 

envelope. If you do not wish to have the banquet the restaurant is happy for you to pick your meal from 

the menu and pay at the conclusion of the lunch. 

 If you have not prepaid for the banquet by Monday 8th September 2025 you will have to order off the 

menu. 

CODE IS: CHINESE if you are paying into the bank account. 

. 

 

mailto:eypc.gourmet@gmail.com
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DAY COACH TOURS 

1.SIN IN THE CITY- A KINGSCROSS CRIME TOUR 

Monday 22nd September   

Payment due 11th August  CODE SIN $128 (M) $133 (V) 

Pickup at Anzac Oval at 8.45am for 9:00am and return at approx. 4.00pm  

2, Quarantine Station Manly 

Friday 14th November 2025 

We commence our day travelling to Manly Beach where we will set up morning tea and enjoy the stunning 

panorama. From there we travel to the Quarantine Station, aptly named Q Station, located within a 30-

hectare site at the North Head of Manly and an enduring part of Sydney’s history that once served as the 

Quarantine Station for migrants arriving in Australia.  

For over 150 years the Quarantine Station was for many, the beginning of a new life in Australia after 

making the arduous & lengthy journey from their homelands.  

After the tour we have lunch at The Terrace, still within the grounds of the Q Station, consisting of a 

selection of Chef made sandwiches, small selection of cakes and fruit platter as well as coffee and tea. 

Tour Details: 

What's Included: Morning tea, guided tour, lunch consisting of sandwiches, cakes and fruit followed by 

coffee and tea 

Duration 8.45am for 9am departure Returns  4.30pm 

Walking: There is a small amount of walking involved on uneven ground  

Price Per Person: $105.00 M  $110 V (based on a minimum of 30 people)  

                              $125.00 M  $130 V ( based on a minimum of 20 people) 

 

Code: STATION 

Code:   13th October 2025 

 

CANCELLATION ONCOURSE DAY TOURS- 4pm one week prior to the tour our numbers are notified to them 

and then no refunds after that date. If there is a minimum number required for the tour, then no refunds 

after payment is received. 

 

 

 

 

COACH and TOURS   Pauline Herring    0407380380   eypc.tours@gmail.com 
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EXTENDED TOURS 

1. Coffs Harbour and Grafton Jacaranda Festival 
 7 days 27th October to 2nd November 2025  

 Final payment due 24th AUGUST 2025 

Twin Share $2,350 Single Supplement $2,905 Code JACARANDA 

Travel Insurance is highly recommended for this tour. 

 

2. Cunnamulla – Indulgence in the Outback 
 

Trade Travel 6 days /5 nights  12th May to 17th May 2026 

Cost $2,998 Twin Share Single Supplement $648 

Minimum of 5 maximum 15 members. 

Fly to Brisbane and I night at the Airport 

Fly to Cunnamulla and stay on the property 

Brochure and Booking Forms and Registration Sheet are available at the meeting. 

 

We have had a great response and have 9 members who have paid their deposit and a few couples still 

deciding. Will wait for any response from this general meeting and then I will open it up to our Cluster 

group of Probus who meet on 18th August. 

 

A short video will be played after the close of this meeting using my iPad for those already going and 

anyone else interested in seeing it. The video goes for 10 minutes. 

 

 

 

Opal trip Bridge Hotel Pyrmont  Monday 25th August 
 

 Train leaves Heathcote 9-59, Engadine 10-02, Loftus 10-06, Sutherland 10-09. We will 

change trains at Town Hall for Circular Quay. After a toilet stop we will catch the ferry to 

Pyrmont Bay. It is a flat, easy 10 minute, walk across the park to Star City where we will 

catch the light rail, one stop to John Street Square. There is a lift up to street level, it is a 5 

minute walk to the Bridge Hotel at 96 Union Street. 

The history dates back to 1858, it was then known as the Native Rose, Boylans Hotel 1913, 

Montgomery Hotel 1930's before becoming the Pyrmont bridge Hotel in 1998. The hotel is known for 

its Federation Freestyle architecture which has been beautifully restored. The hotel has a history as a social 

OPAL TRIPPERS   Denise Wiltshire   0400880587   eypc.opaltrippers@gmail.com 
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hub for predominantly working class residents of Pyrmont particularly dock workers. Tasty food at Hotel 

prices e.g sharing plates $16 salads $16 fish chips salad $25 lamb shank $26 etc. 

Join us for a cosy winter lunch; if the weather is wet we can by-pass the ferry ride and short walk and catch 

the light rail from Central. 

South Sydney Juniors Club Randwick     Monday 29th September 

Train leaves Heathcote at 9:59, Engadine 10:02, Loftus 10:06, Sutherland 10:09. We will alight at Central, 

exit to Eddy Avenue and catch the light rail to Randwick. The light rail stops outside the club. Lunch will be 

at member’s own expense. There are many choices for lunch. Join our happy group and check out another 

corner of Sydney. 

Report: Justice and Police Museum Circular Quay                   Saturday 26th July 

A very happy day with twelve intrepid travellers willing to risk the grey clouds. Lunch at City Extra with 

good food and interesting banter, a good group vibe.  

The tour of the police museum was very interesting, a window to view Sydney from the 1860’s. A happy 

day 

 

MEN ONLY LUNCH REPORT 

Wow what a great day we had at the recent Men Only luncheon last Monday 28 July. 

It was held at Arbour restaurant in the Heathcote RSL and the company of 19 Probus 

members was equalled only by the quality of the food. 

It was a quiet day in the dining room until we all arrived.  

Much debate about what is happening in the world at present and would we consider travelling overseas 

in the current uncertain climate. 

With the outside temperature falling we all tucked into our lunches.  

Home style meals seemed to be popular with Bangers and Mash getting a good run. Senior’s fish, chips and 

salad was the next most popular but some more daring members went for some of the oriental dishes to 

warm them up. 

For those who were unable to attend this luncheon we will be holding another one in about 2 months with 

the venue yet to be chosen. 

The last of us left at about 3pm and all up I believe it was a great outing and everyone seemed to enjoy 

themselves. 

After all isn’t this what Probus is all about …Friendship and Fun 

 

 

MEN’S LUNCH                Greg Thompson 0435791562 

gregthompsoncontracting@outlook.com 
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Another day of chatter and laughter at craft where we had 12 ladies attending. 

We had a few knitters, a couple of patch-workers, coffee and tea drinkers and one of us 

had repair work to be done on last month’s box decorating project as the pearls and jewels 

fell off!  No name supplied! 

Thank you to BriAnn  once again. 

Next meeting at Anns on the 15th August. 

           0     

    

 

 

   

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Hi Everyone,   

Hopefully the sun will shine and we will be able to get back on the court. We haven’t had 

much luck  due to rain. 

We are always happy to welcome new players. 

We play on Fridays at Waterfall from 9.30am-1130am.  

TENNIS   Chris Stewart   0431886109 stewart.50@bigpond.com  

 

CRAFT   Kerrie Murphy   0408417210   eypc.craft@gmail.com.au 
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 COFFEE MORNING - 3rd September  10.30 am at Civic Cafe 

All members and visitors welcome and Men also very welcome as it is not a ladies only 

event  

Come along and enjoy a yummy morning tea with yummy sandwiches, scones and cake 

for $10 a head . Gluten free available.   

 

Walking group:  

The next  walks will be as follows: 

Friday 22 August Kogarah to Ramsgate via Scarborough Park, a very beautiful level nature walk, 

mainly on unmade surfaces, so sturdy footwear essential. 

Meeting point Cooper Street Park 9:30, starting point Cnr Civic Ave & Marshal Street Kogarah  

Tuesday 23 September Bottle Forest Trail, a very picturesque bush walk, to enjoy the Waratahs in 

bloom 

Meeting point at the end of Bottle Forest Rd Heathcote 10 O’clock, which is also the starting point 

of the walk 

The attendance sheets will be presented at the August meeting 

 

Table Tennis 

So far, each week we have had sufficient members to play, but we would like more members for this activity. Just 

turn up on any Wednesday at 2:30 pm at Engadine Health (Dolphin Swimming Pool) at 62A Anzac Ave Engadine. If 

required bats and balls are provided by them. The cost per session is $8.00  

The topic for the next meeting on Wednesday 17th September is: 

Reward systems, are they worth value? 

These schemes have become endemic now. Have you ever been able to book a flight 

only using points? 

Report 

Last month’s topic was ‘What is Science?’ As it happened, this was the most popular topic so far attracting the 

largest ‘crowd’ so far. It set a record, hopefully, to be broken in August. You have to live in hope! It was requested by 

two of the group and they defined Science as ‘Truth’. Which Truth? I had listed several but it was none of them. The 

truth to be discussed was Biblical Truth. They are subscribers to ‘Answers in Genesis’, which advocates ‘young earth 

science’.  The account of Creation to be found in Genesis 1 literally. Truth. The world was created in six days, each of 

24hrs duration, whereupon God rested the seventh day. This begs the question, ‘What happened on the eighth day?’ 

COFFEE/TEA MORNING   Maria Caldow  0414690794 mariacaldow@gmail.com 

WALKERS  Gerard Reyerink  0410477692   eypc.walkers@gmail.com 

DISCUSSION GROUP Garriock Duncan  0415978054  giduncan48@hotmail.com 
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Most of the attendees, though, regarded the Genesis account to be a ‘Creation Myth’. By this means, knowledge 

beyond our understanding was expressed in a way it could understood by all. So, the world was created in six stages 

and, for simplicity’s sake, the writer(s) of Genesis used the word, ‘day’. This was the approach of the majority, who, 

as people of a certain age, all had some or more biblical background. The discussion was robust. However, the 

question, ‘What is Science?’, ultimately remained unanswerable. 

 

 

Report: Fifteen members of our club went to the 

Grevillea Park Gardens at Bulli on Saturday 12th 

July. It was a lovely sunny day and we were shown 

around the gardens by Tracie, one of the 

volunteers who have created and run the gardens. 

They have a very extensive collections of grevilleas 

from all over Australia including some interesting ones from WA 

which have holly like 

firm leaves that position themselves for the sun. They have 

a small nursery where several of us bought plants. There 

are two picnic areas, and we chose the lower one to have a 

picnic lunch. A very enjoyable morning and I would have no 

hesitation in recommending a visit. It is only open four 

weekends a year so look up on their website for the dates.  

Our next outing will be on Thursday 21st August to Shire 

Succulents, 401 President Ave., Gymea. 

 

 

 

 

 

GARDEN CLUB  Lesley Penny  0422973081   eypc.gardening@gmail.com 

                                 Margaret Duncan  0405220754                               
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Now is a good time to snuggle up with a book. We also appreciate 

donations of books as we are running low on stock. 

Thank you 

 

 

 

Community news: 

Chesterfield Chair…Free to A Good Home Pick Up Only 

Lorraine and John Martin have a maroon coloured chair that they would like to give-

away.   As they will be moving in the next couple of months they won’t have the room 

to take it with them.  It’s barely 12 months old and in excellent condition. Please see 

Lorraine or John if you’re interested… 0408 690 858.  

BOOKSWAP Ruedi Soltermann 0451468438 ruedi.soltermann@icloud.com 

Paul Copland 0413530132 pegnmaul@optusnet.com.au 

 

    

mailto:ruedi.soltermann@icloud.com
mailto:pegnmaul@optusnet.com.au
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